
Written response – received by email to Scrutiny Panel officers on 2nd November 
2023:  

From: Catriona McAllister, Chief Executive Officer of Jersey Sport 

 

Hi all, 

Please see response below. 

CYPES Estates Upgrades  

Jersey Sport was very disappointed to learn that money in the previous government plan to 
upgrade the Sports Facilities at Le Rocquier School has been removed, with some money 
being made available in later years.  The school’s sports facilities are in poor condition and 
unsuitable.  We believe upgrading the current facilities and adding a synthetic pitch is 
needed ASAP and should not be delayed. 

Oakfield/Fort Regent Decant 

This project has the full support of Jersey Sport.  It is vital that before Fort Regent is closed, 
Oakfield expansion is complete to provide continuity. We support including funding in the 
Government Plan to fund the expansion of Oakfield.  This allows sports to have facilities that 
replace what is available at the Fort.  

Kind Regards 

Catriona McAllister (She/Her) 

Chief Executive Officer 

  

 


